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Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House 

Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 

248. 

 

My name is Scott Jaenke and I am a Corporate Administrator for a large tire manufacturer here 

in Ohio.  The reason I support House Bill 248 is because I have already been instructed by our 

corporate HR director that if I want to work in the office without a mask, I must show proof of 

Covid-19 vaccination.  Corporate is now stating associates are required to be in the office 2 days 

per week starting the second week of June.  This is absolutely discrimination as I will not be 

taking this chemical they are calling a vaccine since it alone has killed over 4000.  Taking any 

type of medication or injection, must remain an individual's choice, especially when the injection 

is experimental and unproven. 

 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of 

House Bill 248. 

 

Sincerely, 
Scott Jaenke 


